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ARCHBISHOP RUNCIE CHURCH of ENGLAND (VA) FIRST SCHOOL 


4th June 2019
Year 2 Newsletter 6
Dear Parents,
Welcome back!

I hope you had a good half term and enjoyed the bank holiday weekend.
The children worked extremely hard last half term, completing their SATS papers as well as working hard in the classroom. It was a short half term but the children showed a lot of effort and we squeezed in a lot of work!
This half term we will be continuing our topic of seaside environments, following on from Grace Darling. We will continue to explore a rockpool habitat and the physical and human features of a coastal location. We will also be introducing a new topic on Judaism in R.E, where we will be visiting a synagogue next week to learn more about the religion.
Fruit is still provided daily at snack time for the children. Please ensure your child brings a water bottle to school containing water only. Please could children refrain from bringing in pencil cases into school, as the pencil cases struggle to fit in the children’s drawers and tend to cause some distraction and arguments between the children. Thank you.
This half term, we will continue to work through a Thursday afternoon spelling quiz, which will test the children’s knowledge of the spellings set for homework. They seem to have really enjoyed sitting the tests, and have enjoyed aiming to get all the spellings correct. We will also be regularly reviewing the Times Table Rockstars scores in class. Please keep practising at home. Thank you.
There is a lot going on this half term. As well as our trip to the synagogue, Year 2 will also be taking part in a Big Sing performance later this month as well as a skipping festival tournament at the start of July, where they will be competing against other schools in a friendly competition. We will be preparing for this event in our P.E lessons and every child will be assigned a role in the skipping festival. The children are very excited about it and I am sure it will be a fantastic day for them. We have also been practising our songs for the Big Sing at the Sage, Gateshead in our music lessons. Last half term, the children had a workshop from one of the visitors from the Sage and they made a lot of progress learning the songs. I am sure this will be another great day for the children. There will also be several sporting events going on later in the half term.
I can’t believe this is the last class newsletter of the year! If you have any questions or queries, please do not hesitate to catch me after I have dismissed the children or drop me an email if this is easier. 

Thank you all for your continued support.
Mr Renny





 
tom.renny@archbishop.newcastle.sch.uk

 
Dates

Wednesday 12th June- Class photos

Thursday 13th June- Year 2 trip to UHC Synagogue, Gosforth
Tuesday 25th June- PSHE session in school

Friday 28th June- Year 2 Big Sing at the Sage, Gateshead

Wednesday 3rd July- Skipping Festival at Gosforth High School

Monday 8th July- Beach safety session

Monday 8th July- Parent drop in session

Monday 8th-12th July- Sports Week

Thursday 11th July- Year 2 Sports afternoon at Walker Activity Dome

Monday 15th July- Forest School

				





			








